
ADMIN SECRETARY’S REPORT, 2023/24

Once again for the 10th time I give you my report. It is fair to say that this 
has not been the best of season both on and off the table!! I do not wish to 
dwell on something that we all know and have our own thoughts about that 
particular situation.

The Committee have met and discussed the way ahead several times during 
a stop-start season and it is thanks to all the players co-operation we were 
able to complete a very trying season.

We  held  the  Closed  Championships  over  two  weeks  and  I  must  thank 
Stephen Jones and the rest of the committee and players with their help 
when I could not carry out all my duties to run the event.

All the committee members deserve a vote of thanks for their time and 
commitment to the league this past season.

I now come to my own position in Perth Table Tennis; after 10 years as your 
Admin Secretary, I feel the time is right for me to step down; I know that I 
have not done as well in this position as I should have done; fresh blood is 
required here!! I must thank all my fellow committee members for their 
valued  support  during  this  season;  In  Peter,  Gary,  Stephen,  Pat  and 
Chairman Jonathan there is the strong basis for an excellent committee to 
run the Perth league in the future.

Best wishes and many thanks to you all.

Ian McLagan Admin Secretary, June 2024.


